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Key, Lori

From: Brooke Finch 
Sent: Monday, November 8, 2021 9:25 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Public Comment: Agenda Item 39 and 40

Dear Supervisors and Board,  
 
I am a 17 year resident of Oak Park. I am concerned with the proposed redistricting options for 
Ventura county that would adversely affect Oak Park. I strongly oppose any re-districting option 
where Oak Park would be grouped with Simi Valley.  The two neighborhoods are not geographically 
near each other, nor do they share any area facilities, police force or common roads. It lacks all 
common sense to place Oak Park in a district with Simi Valley, a city more than 18 miles away..  
 
Please consider aligning Oak Park in a district with Thousand Oaks, as proposed in District R or Map 
2A. 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Brooke Finch  




